                                           Regular Meeting December 8, 2021
        The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee Fairclough, VanDervoort, Matson and Carson. Clerk Koblensky, Attorney Glavin and Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort were present. Also present were Chief Don Baldwin, Asst Chief Jason Rocque, Craig Falcone, Barry Walsh, Mark and Barb Turpin and Chris and Gina Freedman.
         Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting.
         Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
   COMMITTEE REPORTS:

         Trustee Carson reports-     we will be picking up lawn and leaf bags and then Christmas trees starting Monday the 13th.  Tree trimming around the village as needed. Full report in the village office.                                                                                                                                                   
         Trustee Fairclough -    looking for a park director for the upcoming park program.
         Trustee VanDervoort reports-    fire dept. had 5 alarms for the month of November
along with weekly training, truck and equipment checks. On October 26 we were dispatched to an EMS assist with the Waterford rescue squad LT DJ Lee firefighters Kyle Fairclough, Evan Fairclough, Rick Gaudette, and Cody Paquin responded to the Alarm. The patient was in full arrest and was revived and made a recovery.
          Trustee Matson-  the museum has a holiday workshops What’s all the buzz December 10 at 7PM $10 fee and build your own tabletop Holiday boxwood tree, Friday 7-8:30PM and Saturday 1-2:30PM fee $25.   
 The financial reports for the month of November are as follows: Checking acct.
 $558,593; Money Market Acct. $8,532; for a total fund balance of $567,125. Special projects fund balance $29,980; Unaudited Utilites $25,077; Payroll $18,865; Section 8 
$30,048. The current abstract is $29,736.11. CDBG 16,362.56.

 Trustee Fairclough moved to pay bills upon the approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
         Mayor report-     punch list for the new firehouse almost complete. South Street and Steenburgh Ave completed with new sidewalks and curbs.

            Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#       go out to bid for brush truck. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.  

               Trustee Carson offered resolution#    call for special meeting to award bid for
 the brush truck. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second.  All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

               Trustees Matson offered resolution#      approving the 3 polling place for the March 15 election Visitor Center, Senior Center and the Consolidated Fire House. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustee and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.  

               Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#      to increase A3410.4 contractual services by $6,002 and $1,000 for a total amount of $7,502.00.Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                       As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:52PM.

                                                                                 Respectfully Yours,

                                                                           Robin Koblensky Village Clerk
